
PROJECT UPDATES AND AGENDA NOTES 

 

 

Wastewater Treatment Facility Report 

 

Cady Road Culvert #2- Bid Recommendation; Green Mountain 

Engineering – Construction Admin, Construction Services and 

Record Drawings. 

Ten (10) Bids were received on Friday, February 28. The lowest responsive 

bidder is Debisschop Excavating at $74,556.00. See the attached 

recommendation from Jamie Simpson of Green Mountain Engineering. I 

request the IC send this bid to the Selectboard for approval. 

Also attached is the original Proposal from GME for this project. Items #10, 

11, and 12 need to be considered and sent to the Selectboard for approval. 

 

Route 116 – Dow Pond Water Main Project 

 Bid Consideration – Seven (7) bids were received on February 28. 

Low bidder is Desroches Construction Services is the low bidder at 

$266,095. See the attached recommendation from Jamie Simpson of 

Green Mountain Engineering. I request the IC send this bid to the 

Selectboard for approval. 

 Engineering services for construction administration and construction 

review will be presented at the April 9th IC meeting. 

 

 

Police Dept Water & Site Improvements (demolition) - Bid 

Recommendation 

Three (3) bids were received on February 28. The lowest responsive bidder 

is Parker Excavation at $265,907.88. Parker did the removal of the old 

municipal building. See the attached Otter Creek Engineering Bid Tab and 



Recommendation. I request the Committee send the Parker Excavation bid 

to the Selectboard for approval. 

 

Court Street Water Main Project 

Otter Creek Engineering has provided a proposal for bid services and 

construction services. See attached document. The rates and fees are 

consistent with their original submission to our Request for Qualifications. 

I request the IC send this proposal to the Selectboard for approval. 

 

Library Heating/AC system – Engineering Proposal- consideration 

Dana and I have been working with Engineering Services of Vermont to 

propose design, construction, and bid services to address the Heating/AC 

systems in the Library. The proposal and the evaluation report are included 

for your review. We are requesting the proposal be sent to the Selectboard 

for approval.  Funds for this proposal are in the FY21 Capital Improvement 

Budget. Engineering Services is aware that any invoicing cannot be paid 

prior to July 1st. The design will take several months to complete. We want 

to have a budget number for the next CIP process. 

 

Library Window Restoration 

Dana will give a brief update on the restoration project and additional other 

window repairs. 

 

 Pulp Mill Bridge – Programmable Message Board Sign 

Jim Gish, Bill Kernan and I met with the VTrans, Kubricky, and VHB staff 

three weeks ago about various topics, including the Traffic Control Plan in 

the downtown, and the Programmable Message Board for the bridge.  

There will be a sign on Seymour Street located near Bourdeau Bros. 

entrance. The concern was adequate Right-of-Way to place a board; which 



there is along Seymour Street. There will not be a programmable board 

posted on the Weybridge side of the bridge. 

 


